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NEW YORK, N.Y.
Local No. 1

With the trend of thought today,
our problem is trying to convince the
youngster. As we all know, we are
only here for a little while.

Let us try and show them that
they are reaping the benefits for
which we fought. We do not need
or wish animosity or any type of ag-
gression in this country.

If it comes to taking a stand or
position, you can be sure we oldsters
will hold the line. So let us all be
smart and recognize the Red-White-
and Blue, before we become Black
and Blue.

I have asked for a little co-
operation in setting up our monthly
write-up. There must be something
that a lot of you brothers know that
would really interest us all. Let it
be our trade, sports, or any other
field. Try to keep us informed. We
are always open to suggestions or to
criticism.

Our rooms have moved to our new
offices on East 58th street. We all
wish our President George Koch and
the rest of our officers great success
in the new site.

Our summer has passed very

In Memoriam

WHEREAS, Almighty God in His infinite wisdom has removed from

our midst our beloved Brother,

RUSSELL W. WHITNEY

WHEREAS, The members of Local No. T, New York, N. Y. desire to
express their sympathy to the family and friends of our departed
Brother in their bereavement; therefore be it

RESOLVED, That our Charter be draped for a period of thirty days
in memory of our departed Brother and our deepest sympathy be ex-
tended to his family and friends through our official Journal.

George W. Koch, President and Business Manager

Nicholas Clifford, Secretary-Treasurer

Local No. 1, New York, N. Y.

quickly. I guess, as we grow older,
time flies. The weather in New York
has been very good for which we all
are thankful.

On a new vane of thought, I am
not or are any of the Officers in our
local happy to announce the retire-
ment of one man on our Examining
Board, Angelo Andy Bozzone. This
man, being the senior board member,
has gone out of his way to help the
other officers and all concerned.

I can thank Andy for all the help
he has given me. He always found
time to advise me and set me straight,
in my endeavors.

The entire membership and I
wish you and your family the hap-
piest years ahead. By the time our
next issue goes to press, I hope to
have more on this great guy.

I have just returned from an early
fall vacation at Durham, N.Y. My
wife and T really enjoyed ourselves
settling back and letting the kids run
the show back home. I will now have
to contact our rooms to see what
choice bits of information they have
for my column.

I have just picked
up one important
: bit of information.
Our day Secretary
' Tom Walsh Jr. has
entered his third
professional career.
He and his lovely
. wife, DBea, have
turned professional
 in the dancing field.
s Tom’s other talents
has been a referee in the N.Y. State
have been in the boxing field and he
has been a referee in the N.Y. State
Athletic Commission for the last 20
years.

Tom is dancing at the Chateau
Pelham on Westchester Ave, in the
Bronx, on each and every Friday
night from August 7th through to the
28th, Bea and Tom Walsh made their
professional debut as a ballroom
dance team, as the “Dancing Walshes,
and were the first act of three acts
shown every Friday night at the
Chateau Pelham.

Nick Stanton

THE ELEVATOR CONSTRUCTOR



